

Fachschaftsvollversammlung SAI

Datum: 25.10.2021

Beginn: 17:40Uhr

Ende: 18:45 Uhr

Anwesend: Walid, Charlotte, Vino, Tim

Protocol: Charlotte

TOP 1: Protocol next meeting

Walid

TOP 2: Next meeting Conditions

-Hybrid or Presence:

Pro Hybrid: Some Master students have problems with Visa, so they don't have the opportunity to come -> ask them if they would like to join

Pro Presence: Technical Problems

➔ We will make it Hybrid in the next few weeks

-Room: 130.00.04 half past five.

-Snacks: We should have snacks 😊, its already in the Budgetplan

-> Vino will bring snacks

"100 max Beschluss Reason: people are hungry after lectures and would be forced between dinner or student meeting, food is a good motivation, sugar for thinking"

Beschluss zu TOP 2:

Beschluss: Verpflegung Fachschaftstreffen WS 21/22

Datum: 25.10.2021

Postenr. im Haushaltsplan: 540.0244 Bewirtungskosten und Lebensmittel

Betrag: 100 Euro

Ergebnis der Abstimmung: Einstimmig angenommen

Beschlusstext: Hiermit beschließt die Fachschaft am Südasieninstitut am 25.10.2021, dass ein maximaler Betrag von 100 Euro für die Finanzierung der Verpflegung während der Fachschaftsversammlungen im WiSe 2021 beantragt werden soll.

Begründung: Die Fachschaftstreffen beginnen um 17:30 nach einem langen Tag an der Universität. Früher ist nicht möglich, da sich die Studierenden sonst zwischen Vorlesung und Fachschaftstreffen

entscheiden müssten. Viel später ist nicht möglich, da sonst manche nicht mehr die Möglichkeit haben nach Hause zu kommen.

Damit sich niemand hungrig in eine Fachschaftsitzung setzen muss und dann nicht mehr kommt, weil er lieber etwas isst und die FS davon profitiert, wenn möglichst viele kommen, beschließt die Fachschaft am Südasieninstitut einen maximal Betrag von 100 Euro für die Verpflegung während der Fachschaftstreffen des kommenden Semesters.

TOP 3: Winter Party

Normally the winter party was at the first week of December. This time we can't make the classical winterfest.

Vinos Idee ist es als eine Party zu veranstalten und eine Location zu mieten, vlt. Dj, vlt. Essen.

Date: beginning of December maybe 3rd December or 10th December

A new WhatsApp group for organizing -> Charlotte can make it

Ask around for location, ask about prices

How much money is still there? -> Charlotte will ask

Vino is the main responsible, Budget 2000 Euro

TOP 4: QSM

→ Inform all the departments, write mail, Vino will do it

TOP 5: Chill area

→ Gieselmann mail about place

TOP 6: Elections FSR/FR

→ January, we should make a meeting with Dr. Stöwesand

TOP 7: Next meeting

Tuesday, second November but only for organizing Winter party